
Look Inside 

Spring Clean-up Workday  Saturday April 1   8:30 am 

NHES Nature Trail Workday Sunday April 2 12:30 pm 

Lenten Dinner & Devotional (5th of 5) Wednesday April 5   5:45 pm 

Camp New Hope ñTastes & Tunesò Fundraiser Saturday April 8   6:00 pm 

Palm Sunday, Children's Choir, Easter Egg Hunt  Sunday April 9 11:00 am 

Maundy Thursday Worship Service Thursday April 13   7:00 pm 

Good Friday Worship Service Friday April 14 12:00 pm 

Easter Sunrise Service & Breakfast Sunday April 16   7:30 am 

Easter Service Sunday April 16 11:00 am 
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Earth Day is April 22 

Over thirty-five years 
ago, two main branches 

of Presbyterianism in the United States 
issued a joint policy statement on 
environmental concerns. At the time, the 
price of energy was a major concern 
across the nation. In the paper, entitled 
ñThe Power to Speak Truth to Power,ò 
the authors urge church members to 
commit to sustainability, to watch their 
own energy use, and to be mindful of the 
poor, who suffer disproportionately from 
high prices and pollution. The statement 
also encourages Christians to share their 
convictions with those in positions of 
leadership. I think it was a remarkable 
statement, given that one branch of 
Presbyterians had a strong presence in 
southern oil-producing states, and the 
other branch had a strong presence in 
northern coal-producing areas.  

The environment has been on the mind of 
Presbyterians for some time. You may 
wonder what the 
Presbyterian Church 
(USA), or New Hope 
Presbyterian Church,  
are up to now. Hereôs a 
sampling of what is happening in 
environmental ministries: 

¶ The PC(USA) Board of Pensions has 
begun investing in environmental 
markets 

¶ Here at NHPC and at our camp, we 
maintain 200+ acres of forest 

¶ Programmable thermostats reduce heat 
and AC usage at NHPC 

¶ The PC(USA) Earth Care Congregation 
program supports greening of 
congregationsô facilities and boosts 
awareness of environmental issues. 

Give thanks for God's creation this  
Earth Day! 

Rev. Kerri Hefner 
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These are reflections from our time 

serving Second Harvest Food bank 

and Samaritanôs House while we 

were at CROSS in Charlotte. As  

you will read the youth and adults 

enjoyed this opportunity to serve, recreate, and get 

to know each other better. 

§ During my experience at CROSS, I learned that you 
can see Christ in many other ways. I realized that 
when praying, I was blind by selfishness. In my 
future prayers I will make sure to be more 
considerate of others. ð Aidan Kearns 

§ I felt like part of the body of Christ when we all 
worked as a team at the Food Bank, using synergy to 
serve God by sorting through boxes.ð James Pierce 

§ I enjoyed seeing our group work together at the Food 
Bank as well as playing games with the residents of 
Samaritan House. We shared stories with each other. 
ð Andre Pierce 

§ My experience at CROSS was very good this year. 
First we went to the Second Harvest Food Bank and 
sorted items for a large area surrounding Charlotte. 
After that we ate lunch at the 24/7 prayer center and 
went in the prayer center after lunch. Then we went 
to The Samaritan House. I was not allowed to make 
the cookies, but I was allowed to serve them. This 
trip was fun as well as exciting and helped me 
connect and live more by God. ð Nick Case  

§ (Note: Nick was allowed to make the cookies last 
year during our trip to The Samaritan House, but 
this year we encouraged him to play games with the 
residents instead ð so he would have a well rounded 
experience. MTP) 

§ This year we went to the Second Harvest Food Bank 
and the Samaritan House. At the SHFB we sorted 
through medicines, snacks, drinks, household items 
and a few other things. We all worked together and 
we almost finished sorting through all of the boxes. 
                                                     ð Melissa Peters 

§ James and I shared a game of Jenga with residents 
Mike and Richard. Leading to a larger conversation 
of gunshot wounds, injuries, cookies and Jenga 
strategy. ð Charles Nickelson 

§ While we were in the Samaritan House we played 
board games with the residents who were there. We 
spread out so that we were able to visit with all of 
the residents there and enjoyed playing games and 
talking. ð Shi Li Quade 

§ At CROSS, we did various things including working 
at a food bank and going to the Samaritan House. 
Our goal was to get closer to God. Throughout the 
day, I felt a connection to God through these 
ministries. I also was able to connect with our group 
members. It was great getting to know everyone 
better. It was a fun trip! ð Walter Pierce 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 
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